## [DNFSB LETTERHEAD]

July 20, 1994

The Honorable Hazel R. O'Leary Secretary of Energy Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Secretary O'Leary:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board received your letter of July 18, 1994, requesting an extension of time to respond to Board Recommendation 94-1, Improved Schedule for Remediation in the Defense Nuclear Facilities Complex. Pursuant to 42 U.S.C. § 2286d(b) (1), the Board hereby grants the extension for an additional 45 days. The Department of Energy's response is now due no later than September 1, 1994.

Sincerely,

John T. Conway Chairman